 HUMBIE, EAST AND WEST SALTOUN AND BOLTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES of the 314th MEETING of the Humbie, East and West Saltoun and Bolton Community Council held on WEDNESDAY 7th November 2018 in Humbie Hub, Humbie at 7:30 p.m.

PRESENT

Mrs R Greenhill (RG) Chair



Mrs M Hodge (MH)




Mr A Beck (AB)




Mr F Kirwan (FK)



Mr D Smith (DS)




Mrs B Roberts (BR)




Mrs S Jamieson (SJ)




Cllr J McMillan (JMc)
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE Cllr T Trotter, Cllr S Ahktar, Cllr B Small, PC C Duncan, Mrs R Wilson, 
INTRODUCTION

(1)
BR noted that she had to attend another meeting and would therefore leave at 7:50.  She requested that consideration be given to providing some funds to Yester Primary School to support the celebrations due to be held on 6th December 2018 to mark the 50th birthday of the school in its current premises.  She noted that plans were being made which would include a wooden walkway, memory sharing experience, outdoor painting, and a time capsule.

(2)
The total sum required was not known.  However, funds are being sought from the Rotary Club and the Gifford Community Council.  It was agreed that the Community Council should support this event as children within the area attend Yester Primary.

(3)
It was agreed that up to a maximum of £200 should be provided on the condition that a full costed plan was provided and that the contribution was proportionate to sums being provided by other sources.

MINUTES OF MEETING
· The Minutes of the previous meeting, which had been circulated, were taken as a true record.  

CONFLICT OF INTEREST

· None declared.

MATTERS ARISING

(1)
Speed Reactive Sign, East Saltoun
RW is taking this forward.  Action is carried forward to the next meeting.

Arrange meeting about Speed Reactive Signs outside Saltoun School – Action RW

(2)
30 mph speed limit through Humbie 


FK reported that he had sent a letter to the officer at Dalkeith Police Station who advises on speed limits.   He had not received any response.  JMc requested a copy of the letter.
Send copy of leter to JMc – Action FK
(3)
Resilience event at Brunton on 27th October 


JMc reported that the resilience workshop hosted by Sandy Baptie had been very well received.  It was agreed that further feedback would be sought at the next meeting from RW.

(4)
JMc noted that arrangements had been put in place for the filling up of grit bins.  Shovels and further grit bins could also be provided, where required.  Kevin Sewell is the appropriate contact at ELC.

CORRESPONDENCE

· No correspondence had been received other than emails which had already been circulated.

PLANNING

· There were no applications of significance to consider.
AELCC

(1)
AB had attended the last meeting on the 30th October which focussed on planning issues.  He reported that Iain McFarlane had provided a brief presentation similar to that provided at the training courses for new Community Councillors.  He noted, in response to questions, that issues relating to sites that have already been developed, should be raised with the planning enforcement officer.

(2)
The meeting had discussed the attendance of the public at site meetings of the planning committee.  It was clarified that a change to the standing orders would be required.  A request would be made to Normal Hampshire by the chair of the AELCC  That Community Councillors and other members of the public be entitled to attend site visits by members of the Planning Committee.
(3)
Lilian Pryde confirmed that the Green book that is issued to all Community Councils is due to be reviewed and updated.
AREA PARTNERSHIP
· No meeting had been held since the last meeting of the Community Council on 3rd October.
TRANSPORT
(1)
Humbie Parking 

It was reported that this is progressing.

(2)
Ironman


Everyone confirmed that they had read AB’s note of the recent meeting held on 31 October.  In discussion it was agreed that clarity was required on Ironman’s plans for 2019 and 2020.  Whilst the large event for 2019 had been cancelled, there was little clarity on what might replace it or where the race would be held.  It was noted at the meeting that: 

· Communications needed to improve;

· A circular route was essential;

· Signage needs to be improved for any future event,

· An early meeting should be held as soon as an event is agreed.


ELC is preparing a note of the meeting.  It was noted that the economic impact of the event in July had not been discussed.  The note of the meeting would be circulated.
FINANCE

(1)
It had been confirmed that the CC would cover the costs of the bench in East Saltoun.  £3500 (or £3,300 after the Yester maximum provision) remains to be spent.  AB requested that requests for funds be presented.

.
POLICING

(1)
Police Report


A police report had been provided by PC Charlie Duncan.  No incidents of note were reported for the last month.  However, it reminded residents to report incidents of wildlife crime/hare coursing to the police.

 (2)
CAPP Priorities 

CAPP priorities remained unchanged since the last meeting.
Attend next CAPP meeting – Action SJ
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

(1)
Defibrillators


RW had raised a questions about defibrillators and in particular for advice on where these should be located.  AB had forwarded information and contacts with the Humbie first responders.  It was noted that training in relation to the use of defibrillators was extremely useful.  Such a session had been arranged in the past by Gifford community council.

(2)
Saltoun War memorial

RW had circulated her research into the names of the fallen in the First World War and who are listed on the East Saltoun war memorial.  It was agreed that this was an extremely interesting piece of work.  RW had been asked to send a copy to the school.  A copy would be placed in the Humbie hub.

(3)
Royal British Legion

JMc reminded everyone that there was a East Lothian Festival of Remembrance  in the Corn Exchange with the Royal British Legion on Saturday 10 November at 10am.  All are welcome to attend.

(4)
Provost’s Christmas Reception 


JMc noted that the Provost’s Christmas reception would be held on Thursday 13th December.  2 members of each Community Council would be invited.  An invitation would be sent out shortly.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting of the above will be held on WEDNESDAY 5th December 2018 in Bolton Village Hall, Bolton at 7.30 p.m. 
